
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources

MIMAROPA Region
PROVINCIAL ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICE 

Bgy. Sta. Monica, Puerto Princesa City, Palawan 
Telfax No. (048) 434 - 8791 

Email Add: penropalawan@denr.qov.ph

MEMORANDUM

FOR

THRU

FROM

SUBJECT

November 14,2022

The Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA Region
1515 DENR By the Bay Building, Roxas Boulevard,
Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

The OIC, ARD for Technical Services

The Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Officer

FINAL REPORT ON THE ADMINISTRATIVE INVESTIGATION 
OF APPREHENDED ONE (1) UNIT OF TOPDOWN LOADED 
WITH FOURTEEN (14) PIECES OF IPIL LUMBER AT SITIO 
HAPPY VALLEY, BARANGAY BAROTUAN, EL NIDO, 
PALAWAN

Respectfully forwarded is the memorandum of CENRO Taytay, Palawan dated October 
11, 2022 relative the above subject.

Per memorandum, the interception/recovery was made on September 02, 2021 at around 
2:22 A.M. by the Enforcement Officers of CENRO Taytay, Palawan while conducting patrol, 
surveillance and monitoring aetivities Sitio Happy Valley, Barangay Barotuan, El Nido, 
Palawan.

The team apprehended one (1) unit topdown trieycle (RUSI 150, Black bearing Plate No. 
020103) loaded with fourteen (14) pieces of Ipil lumber with an equivalent volume of 130.6 
board feet without proper permit for violation of Section 77 of PD 705, as amended. The 
estimated market value of the conveyance is Php50,000.00 and the Ipil lumber is Php 10,448.00 
respectively.

The said apprehended items are temporarily stockpiled at Forest Products Monitoring 
Station (FPMS) IV located at So. Lamoro, Brgy. Pasadena, El Nido, Palawan for proper 
safekeeping purposes under the custody of Administrative Aide VI/CENRO Property Custodian 
Norie D. Pineda. The involved persons are Mr. Roderick Romano (Driver of the topdown) and 
Mr. Bernard Huerto (Helper).

Further, the notices of hearing dated November 17, 2021, December 06, 2021 and 
January 10, 2022 were sent to the concerned parties and finally on December 03, 2021 the first 
hearing was conducted and the scheduled second hearing on December 17, 2021 was postponed 
but it was pushed through on January 21, 2022. In the administrative hearings, the respondents 
Mr. Romano and Mr. Huerto found out to have committed violation pursuant to Seetion 77 of PD 
705, as amended.

We concur with the CENRO recommendation for the issuance of confiscation order of 
the apprehended forest product in favor of the government and filing of criminal case against the 
respondents. However, the recommendation for temporary release of the conveyance is contrary 
to letter b. Section 9.1 of DAO 1997-32.

For information and further instruction.

Copy Furnished 
CENRO Taytay, Palawan
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